Notice of Change/Withdrawal

DEPARTMENT OF BUSINESS AND PROFESSIONAL REGULATION
State Boxing Commission
RULE NO.: RULE TITLE:
61K1-4.006: Physician and Emergency Medical Technician Requirements

NOTICE OF CORRECTION

Notice is hereby given that the following correction has been made to the proposed rule in Vol. 38 No. 60, October 29, 2012 issue of the Florida Administrative Register.

The following is a Summary of the Statement of Estimated Regulatory Costs created for the following Rule 61K1-4.006, as approved by the Commission:


The rule is not likely to directly or indirectly have an adverse impact on economic growth; private-sector job creation or employment, or private-sector investment in excess of $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after the implementation of the rules.


The rule is not likely to directly or indirectly have an adverse impact on business competitiveness, including the ability of persons doing business in the state to compete with persons doing business in other states or domestic markets, productivity, or innovation in excess of $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after the implementation of the rules.


The rule is not likely to directly or indirectly to increase regulatory costs, including any transaction costs, in excess of $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after the implementation of the rules.


The number of individuals and entities likely to be required to comply with the rule based on the number of licensees under Chapter 548, F.S. will be approximately 4000.


The department will not incur any costs for implementing or enforcing the proposed rule.


There will be no cost to any other state and local government entities of implementing the proposed rule.


The total estimated costs to the licensees in a 5 year period is not in excess of  $1 million in the aggregate within 5 years after the implementation of the rule.


The estimated number of small businesses that would be subject to the rules is between 100-499.


There is no small county or small city that will be impacted by the rule.

The agency has determined that the proposed rule is not expected to require legislative ratification based on the statement of estimated regulatory costs or if no SERC is required, the information expressly relied upon and described herein: The Commission prepared a SERC for the aforementioned rule., and determined that they did not exceed any of the criteria established in Section 120.541(2)(a), F.S.
